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Setting the standard for quality service





211 North 3rd St. ~ Monroe, LA  71201

There was a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of G. B. Cooley Hospital Service District held on Thursday, December 10, 2020 at 4:30PM in the Board Room of the G. B. Cooley Administration Building located at 211 N. 3rd Street, Monroe, LA.

Call to Order:  
Taronda Goodin, Chairperson, called the meeting to order, there being a quorum present.

Board Members Present:  Taronda Goodin, Dan Sartor, Jackie S. Slack, and 
Cindy Johns


Others Present:  Ben Pitts, Connie Page, Jimmy Sanderlin, Carmen Howard, Cedric Hemphill, and representative of Monroe Dispatch
Board Members Absent:
Josie Roberts, Lynn Wilson, Kenneth Wilson,


Prayer:  The invocation was offered by Ben Pitts.

Public Comments:  There were none. 
Minutes:  The minutes for November 12, 2020 Board meeting were presented. The minutes were previously forwarded to Commissioners. A motion was offered by Dan Sartor, seconded by Cindy Johns, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to waive the reading of the 11-12-20 minutes.  A motion was offered by Cindy Johns, seconded by Jackie Slack, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to accept the 11-12-20 minutes as presented.    
Architect Reports:  Cedrick Hemphill presented a progress report on the construction of the two new group homes. One at 200 Clay Street, West Monroe and the other one at 2345 Prairie Rd. Monroe. He reported both homes are making steady progress. Outside walls are framed up. Parking area is completed at Prairie Rd. Shingles will soon be completed at Clay St. There is a good working relationship with the contractors. They listen to concerns and are eager to please. Mr. Hemphill reports the quality of work is better than average.  Will Costello Construction did the majority of the framing ($32,280). He will also do inside trim work ($9, 415). Brooks Sheetrock contract is ($40,000).  Lulu’s Landscaping is still under negotiation. Labor is set at ($20,000). Questions were addressed.
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Facility Reports:
a)  The Financial Report for month ended October 31, 2020 was presented by Jimmy Sanderlin, CFO. Report was for the month of October and the four months ending October 31,2020, Operating Revenues was over budget for the month by $ 13,418 and over budget for the four months by $ 86,538 with total revenue being $ 4,520,703. Only two income items were significantly varied which was directly related to COVID-19. For expense comparison variances of 5% and $5,000 was used as the model. Most all expense variances were directly related to COVID-19. Salaries were up by $ 15,137. Contract services-Computer/software was up due to purchasing new laptops for the community homes. Maintenance Grounds was up because of the tree cleanup on the campus totaling $ 13,500 and Prairie required removal of trees totaling $ 5,800.

Advertising and Promotions was over budget because we promoted Community Awareness and solicited new employees. But even with the additional expenses we maintain a positive revenue over expenses for the month and the four months ending October 31, by $ 37,982 and $ 234,600 respectively.  Questions were addressed.  
b)  Ben Pitts, Hospital Director, presented a monthly report.  There were no admits or discharges during the month of November.  GBC provided services for (124) in community homes; (28) in SIL; and (0) in TGH. Although many are not working at this time in the Employment Program, there remains (19) in that program. There were no abuse/neglect allegations during November.  Total employees were (252) at the end of November with a turnover of less than l%.  Mr. Pitts reported the millage tax was renewed at 77% approval and was very thankful the community is overwhelmingly willing to continue to support GBC’s mission. 
Connie Page, Associate Hospital Director gave an update on the status of COVID 19.  There were (12) staff tested for COVID 19 in November. (9) staff tested negative and 
(3)  tested positive.  So far in the month of December, (11) staff were tested.  (6) tested negative and (4) tested positive.  During November (21) consumers were tested for COVID 19. (2) tested positive.  (20) of these consumers were tested because they went on home visits.  Consumers were allowed to go home for Thanksgiving, but were tested before and after their visits.  Thus far in December, (3) consumers have tested positive for COVID 19.  On December 3rd consent forms were mailed to parents/family members to decide if they wanted their love ones to receive the COVID 19 vaccine when it becomes available in Louisiana. At this time GBC plans to allow consumers to go home for Christmas under the same guidelines that were used during Thanksgiving. Guidelines could change depending on the spread of COVID 19. Questions were addressed.
Commissioners’ Statements/Discussion: Jackie S. Slack
Adjournment:  There being no further business, a motion was offered by Jackie Slack, seconded by Cindy Johns, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 5:15PM.
TaRonda Goodin, Chairperson


Ben Pitts, Hospital Director
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